MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 3rd  MARCH 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel Meinir Taylor and Charles Arch.

Apologies; Cllr Gwyneth Davies and Rhiannon Jones
The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Meinir Taylor and seconded by Cllr. Sheena Duller.
Matters Arising
Cambrian Mountain Project

Cllr Sheena Duller attended the meeting in Llandrindod Wells on the 27th February and has prepared a report of the meeting for the councillors to see. There will be a Draft Strategy due in September 2008. 
Planning Meeting

Cllr Nick McNally attended the planning meeting in Aberystwyth which turned out to be a meeting about the UDP. 

Other Matters;

Cllr Sheena Duller has received a complaint about the standard of work being carried out in Coed Maenarthur by the tree felling contractors. They have made a terrible mess of the woodland and the footpaths. The councillors decided to go and investigate and report back at the next meeting.

The Communities First For a group are in the process of developing a play are in The Gelli. They need to find funding for the development and need to be part of a constituted group to get the necessary funding. At the last fora meeting they suggested the Community council and a letter was to be sent to our next meeting. No letter has arrived so this will have to be discussed at the next meeting.
Miners Bridge;

Concerns have been raised about the deteriation of the boards on the Miners Bridge. A number of these are starting to rot. The bridge is the responsibility of Pentir Pumlumon. The clerk is to contact Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir to inform him of the problem.

Correspondence 
Historical Archive Project,
The Community Council have received the final payment of £415.12p from Spirit of the Miners toward the project. The Community council and the Communities First For a are also paying £150.00 each towards the project.

One Voice Wales,

Membership for One Voice Wales for the coming year has arrived, the cost for affiliation is £49.00. also this months copy of the Voice was received and handed out to members.

Maenarthur woods

A letter was received from Hugh Wheeldon Chartered Foresters informing us that these woods were being prepared for a Better Woodland for Wales Management plan. If we needed more information on this plan we were to contact them. The clerk was asked to find out more.
Donations,

It was decided to give a  donation of £75.00 each to the following groups. Wales Air Ambulance, Victim Support Dyfed and Macmillan Cancer Care.

Post Office. 
A letter was received from the Post office informing us of compulsory compensated closure of up to 2500 branches nationwide. There is a meeting for the Central Wales area in  the Council Chambers Llandrindod on the 19th March and that a member of our council could attend. No one was available to go on this night.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on the 7th April in the village hall at 7.30p
